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The Budget

Mitchell Sharp continues to serve, with integrity and devotion to 
their country.

I must pause to say thank you to my family, the unsung heroes 
in any politician’s life. I am grateful to my wife Debra, who 
holds things together in Toronto while I am here, and to my two 
sons, Matthew and Jeremy.

My parents taught me that we each have a responsibility to 
give back to our community. Whatever our personal circum­
stances we have the same responsibility to roll up our sleeves, 
get involved and try to make a difference. I shall always be 
grateful for that lesson and their support.

Over the last year I have had the privilege of meeting 
thousands of people in my riding. They voiced concerns about 
jobs and the economy. Many are deeply troubled about the 
future and perplexed about the role of government in our time.

St. Paul’s has not been spared the ravages of the recession. For 
many, optimism has given way to frustration and despair. 
Economic stagnation has taken its toll. However, our spirit is 
strong. The people in my riding are not apathetic. They have 
channelled their frustration and anger into action and involve­
ment within their community, their city and their country.

Politics is serious business in my riding. St. Paul’s is the site 
of Montgomery’s Tavern where William Lyon Mackenzie 
planned his rebellion of 1837. One cannot help but notice 
parallels between those days and our own. The rebellion resulted 
from widespread public anger directed at a government which 
was disinterested, self-absorbed and out of touch. The bold 
actions of 1837 paved the way for responsible government.

One hundred and fifty-seven years later the Canadian people, 
angry with a disinterested and out of touch government, again 
rebelled the way we do in modem society: at the ballot box. The 
message they sent was loud and clear. Canadians want respon­
sive and responsible government.

The people of my riding are unforgiving of politicians. They 
do not forget if we fail to keep our promises. That is why I 
proud to be part of a government which is proceeding with this 
budget to do exactly what it said it would do. We are funding 
every major commitment in the red book. When we keep our 
promises we go a long way to restoring the confidence Cana­
dians must have in their government.

Among the many noteworthy budget initiatives are the infra­
structure program, the youth service corps, prenatal nutrition 
programs, the restoration of the court challenges program, the 
technology network and the residential rehabilitation assistance 
program.

There are two different visions for Canada. Some believe, and 
we have heard it today, in a Canada of winners and losers, of we 
and they, of us and them. They believe government is the 
problem, that government has no role to play except to stand

On old age security he says that we are giving out too much 
money. I wonder if he has read the budget and if he has had 
reactions from people who are now seniors and will be paying 
much more in taxes due to the thousand dollars they will be 
losing from now on.

He talked about the 17 per cent increase to natives, $300 
million a year. I wonder if he could expand on his views 
regarding the treatment of natives.

I will stop at this point because I believe the member for 
Capilano—Howe Sound, the tough talking, self appointed crash 
diet person, probably has a lot on his plate right

Mr. Grubel: Madam Speaker, I will be very brief in 
menting on the wonderful reiteration of the ways in which this 
government is preserving this wonderful country which is going 
down the drain because we are facing a financial crisis. One 
hundred billion dollars more added to the debt in three years. It 
alone will add $6 billion to the current deficit. I do not 
understand how this can continue.

Mr. Barry Campbell (St. Paul’s): In this, my first speech in 
the House of Commons, I would like to congratulate the Speaker 
on his election and you, Madam Speaker, on your appointment.

I would also like to express my sincere thanks to the people of 
St. Paul’s riding in Toronto who have entrusted me with the 
honour of representing them in this Parliament. I accept this 
responsibility in all humility.

St. Paul’s riding is in many ways a microcosm of Canada. It 
defies easy characterization. It is a place of contrast. It is a 
riding of tenants and home owners, business executives and 
building contractors, new Canadians and people who have been 
here for generations. Successive waves of immigrants have 
called the southwest part of my riding home and supplanted 
another in this neighbourhood as each group has prospered and 
moved on, the Canadian way.

Among the residents of St. Paul’s are many of our best known 
business, cultural, political, labour, educational and community 
leaders, and many thousands of hard-working people who 
through their efforts keep Toronto and Canada growing.
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As I went door to door during the last election, I 
continually moved by the diversity of Canada and how it is 
reflected in my riding. In representing St. Paul’s, I have wonder­
ful role models to look to: John Roberts, Mitchell Sharp and 
Walter Gordon who represented voters in this riding in the past. 
These people of great vision and deep commitment to Canada 
shared a fundamental belief in the virtue of public service.

In carrying out my responsibilities I shall very much have in 
mind their example, people who served, and in the case of

was


